REGULAR MEETING

OCTOBER 28, 2019

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on October 28, 2019. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, J. Shay, J. Merrill, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 
MINUTES


Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by P. Hubbard that the minutes of the meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Shay, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	19
	10/28/19
	$15,575.12

	Sewer Claims on
	19
	           10/28/19
	$5,816.07

	P&L Claims on
	19
	10/28/19
	$166,502.95

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	             19
	10/28/19
	$1,830.00

	 
	              
	                         
	


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Shay, Vineall
ELECTION INSPECTOR

M. Holmes reported that previously appointed Agalise Mahoney is sick and will not be able to work. Holmes presented Donna Osier as a replacement. Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Shay that Donna be appointed as a 2019 election inspector.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Shay, Vineall

SALE OF P&L PICK-UP TRUCK


B. Lovett reported that $11,000 was the high bid on Actions International for the 2011 P&L pick-up Ford F 250. Motion to accept the bid was made by J. Shay and seconded by P. Hubbard.

AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Shay, Vineall

SNOWMOBILE TRAIL


B. Lovett reported that in preparation of the eventual new sidewalk on Route 5 the city has been in touch with the private property owners south of Route 5 about allowing access along the property to the Maple Leaf Market for purposes of accessing the gas pumps.  The city wants to keep the snowmobile traffic off the new sidewalk and currently the snowmobile go down the shoulder. The city is hoping to change that traffic pattern now before the sidewalks come in and there is already a snowmobile trail that goes between Betsinger Road. and Sherrill Road so this would be a “spur” off that trail to the Maple Leaf Market. The city hopes to finalize it by the next meeting.

Motion was made by J. Merrill seconded by J. Shay to adjourn.

AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Shay, Vineall



Michael Holmes



City Clerk
